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Central Okanagan Naturalistsõ Club 
Monthly Meeting , Tuesday, 12 March 2019  

 

7:00 pm ., Evangel Church, 3261 Gordon Drive, Kelowna  
 

Why  Ecological Reserves Matter  

 

Speaker: Don Guild 
 
About the presentation: Find out about the BC ecological reserve system, how 
they differ from parks and other protected areas, and the purposes for which 
they were created. Learn specifically about the Big White and Browne Lake 
ecological reserves in the Central Okanagan, which both lie to the east of 
Okanagan Lake, but at different elevations. 
 
About the speaker: Don Guild, who experienced nature first hand growing up in 
Jasper, Alberta, has been the ecological reserve warden for the Big White and 
Browne Lake reserves since taking over responsibility for them from Dieter 
Overhoff in 2009. He has been an ardent naturalist in the Okanagan since moving 
here in 1983, taking a keen interest in all aspects of the biodiversity of 
the ecosystem that surrounds us. 

 

Photo: Big White Ecological Reserve (Don Guild) 
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/ŜƴǘǊŀƭ hƪŀƴŀƎŀƴ bŀǘǳǊŀƭƛǎǘǎΩ /ƭǳōΦ  www.okanagannature.org 
P.O. Box 21128, RPO Orchard Park, Kelowna, B.C. V1Y 9N8 

EXECUTIVE FOR 2018-19 

President  Rick Gee  250-763-0124  rdgee@shaw.ca 

Vice-president  vacant   

Secretary  Anne Miller  250-215-3606 annie49@telus.net 

Treasurer Jag Goel 250-717-1034 jaggoel@yahoo.ca 

Past president  Craig Lewis  250-765-2511  coppercliff59@gmail.com 

Directors for 2018-19 

BC Nature Francisca Fisher 778-478-7478 franfisher@shaw.ca 

Birding Dave Palsat 778-478-4224 fpalsat@shaw.ca 

Botany  Peter Green  250-765-1737  N/A  

Conservation  vacant   

Hiking  Sherrell Davidson  778-478-1956  sherrellconc@shaw.ca 

Membership Karen Pedersen 250-869-4932 kepedersen@telus.net 
Programs  Ian Walker  250-807-9559  ian.walker@ubc.ca 

Special Projects Peter Courtney 250-860-9765 pcourtney59@gmail.com 

Committee Contact Persons 

Avocet program  Les Gyug  250-769-5907  les_gyug@shaw.ca  

Ecological Reserves  Don Guild  250-768-3334  guilds@telus.net  

Hosts  Bev Thomas  
Liz Daley  

250-762-7610  
250-764-2310  

cymru@telus.net  
adaley200@gmail.com  

Library Jen Matthews  jematthews@yahoo.ca 

Mildred Wardlaw Nature Trails  Rick Gee  
Don Wilson  

250-763-0124  
250-763-8036   

rdgee@shaw.ca 
dgwlsn@shaw.ca  

Newsletter  Teresa Smith  250-860-9133  tmsmith.rio@shaw.ca  

Ornithology  Gwynneth Wilson  
Howard Braun 

250-762-6876  
205-768-4339 

gwynnethwilson67@gmail.com  
hbraun331@gmail.com 

Publicity  Rick Dewar 250-769-9494 dewarr@ucalgary.ca 

Website: www.okanagannature.org  Rick Gee  250-763-0124  rdgee@shaw.ca 

NatureKids Kelowna Kate Kutzner  250-859-9877 kelowna@naturekidsbc.ca 

    

MONTHLY MEETINGS:  Held on the 2nd Tuesday of each month, September to June at 7 p.m. in Evangel Church, 3261 Gordon 

Drive, Kelowna.  Visitors are welcome.   Hosts:  Bev Thomas 250-762-7610,  Liz Daley 250-801-1286.  Please bring your own cup.  

MEMBERSHIP:  Karen Pedersen, kepedersen@telus.net. 250-869-4932. Annual dues: single $35, family $47, students $14, 
includes Newsletter (except January, July & August). There is a $10 for charge for newsletters to be sent by mail. Membership 
form and waiver form can be found on CONC website www.okanagannature.org.  Send your name, address, telephone number, 
email address, waiver form and dues to: CONC Membership, Box 21128, Orchard Park P.O., Kelowna, B.C. V1Y 9N8.  
Honorary Life Members:  Hugh Westheuser, Pat Westheuser, Eileen Dillabough, Cec Dillabough, Arthur Hughes-Games 
(deceased), Brenda Thomson (deceased), Muriel Westwood (deceased), and Harry Almond (deceased).   

NEWSLETTER:  Editor: Teresa Smith. Deadline date for submissions is the fourth Tuesday of each month.  Send submissions to 
Teresa Smith, tmsmith.rio@shaw.ca, 250-860-9133.  Mailing address is, 292 Rio Drive South, Kelowna, B.C. V1V 2B1.  
Email distribution: Karen Pedersen kepedersen@telus.net  

REGULAR ACTIVITIES:  All activities are seasonal.  If in doubt, check with the contact person. Or phone any of the executive.  

BIRDING:  Howard Braun 250-768-4339 and Gwynneth Wilson 250-762-6876. TIMES SUBJECT TO CHANGE 
Monday Birding meet at 8:00 a.m. April-June at the Apple Bowl*   
Thursday birding meet 8 am (April-Sep) or 9 am (Oct-March) at St. Charles Garnier Church, 3645 Benvoulin Rd.  
Saturday Birding: 2nd Saturday of the month 7:30 am (April-Sept). 8:30 am (Oct ς March). Meet at the Apple Bowl*   

BOTANY: Peter Green 250-765-1737.  Friday Botany trips: Meet 9:15 am (departure 9:30 am) at the Apple Bowl*  

HIKES. (Bring a lunch). General information Sherrell Davidson 778-478-1956 or sherrellconc@shaw.ca.   
All Hikers meet at the Apple Bowl*  
-  "Sole Survivors" Wednesday and Saturday Hikes: Times as per schedule, see www.okanangannature.org  
-  Wednesday Ramblers: Times as per schedule www.okanagannature.org. Contact Merle Auty, 250-861-4500 or  
    auty1781@gmail.com.  

*1555 Burtch Road, the Apple Bowl parking lot, corner of Burtch and Bernard       

http://www.okanagannature.org/
mailto:rgee@
mailto:sherrell@shaw.ca
mailto:rgee@
mailto:rgee@
mailto:kelowna@naturekidsbc.ca
mailto:kepedersen@telus.net
mailto:tmsmith.rio@shaw.ca
mailto:kepedersen@telus.net
mailto:sherrell@shaw.ca
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Celebrating Charles Darwinôs Birthday 

 

 

 
An excellent lecture was delivered by  

Dr. James Hull  

Charles and Emma Darwin  
(Ian and Linda Walker) 

 

 

 

 

The Darwins and Burlington Bertie  
(Pam Laing) 

  

 

  

 
5ŀǊǿƛƴΩǎ ±ƻȅŀƎŜ /ŀƪŜ 

 

 
The Phylum Feast 
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A celebration to commemorate the 210th ŀƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ ƻŦ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎ 5ŀǊǿƛƴΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /hb/ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ .ŀƴǉǳŜǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
мнǘƘ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлмфΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ Ŧǳƴ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΦ ! ƘǳƎŜ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴ ŀƴŘ ōŀƴǉǳŜǘ άǎŜǘ-ǳǇέ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
included:  Bev Thomas, Dave Thomas, Elaine Abraham, Merle Auty, Glenda Newman and Dave Newman.  As well, we would like 
to thank Harvey Abraham for unloading supplies for the guest presenter and for setting up the photo contest onto the far 
wall.  Additional thanks are sent to Rick Gee, the club president, for his commentary and Ian Walker for his commentary and 
extensive behind the scenes work with the photo contest, the quiz and the phylum feast.   
 
It was greatly appreciated that Mr. and Mrs. Charles Darwin were able to attend this banquet in full Victorian period 
attire.   aƻǎǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ /hb/ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ άǇƻǘ-ƭǳŎƪέ ǇƘȅƭǳƳ ŦŜŀǎǘΦ 
An extra sincere thank you is extended to Pam Laing for her impressive Victorian costume, authentic English accent and 
excellent acting skills.  Also, another huge άthank youέ is extended to Anne Miller for sharing her awesome wildlife photos from 
her trip to the Galapagos Islands, a few years ago (if you look closely at the photo on the birthday cake, you will notice the 
location of the Galapagos Islands which were stopping points during the natural history expedition led by Captain Robert Fitzroy 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƛǇΣ άIa{ .ŜŀƎƭŜΦέ  Charles Darwin published his book, The Voyage of the Beagle, in 1839, which added to his respect 
as a field biologist and a naturalist.)  Ultimately, we would like to thank the guest presenter, Dr. James Hull, for his superb 
speech, about Charles Darwin.  Linda Walker 
 

 

  The Meadowlark Festival 

(https://meadowlarkfestival.ca/) 

is coming soon, May 16 to 20. CONC has offered 
a well-received hike in Scenic Canyon as part of 
the Festival for several years now. 
 
This year, CONC has been asked to consider 
offering two other activities for the Festival, a 
botany activity and a birding activity. If you 
would be able to assist (lead?) in either of these 
activities, please let Rick (rdgee@shaw.ca) 
know soon.  
 
The 2019 Festival at a Glance will be posted on 
ǘƘŜ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ Monday March 25th; yes, 
it is March already! 

 

 
 
Event Date: 20 March 2019.   Time: 7:00-9:00pm 

Location: Kelowna Yacht Club - 1370 Water Street, Kelowna,  

Join the Kelowna Yacht Club, on Thursday, March 20 from 
7:00 - 9:00 PM, for an intriguing look into the diversity of 
Okanagan Lakes presented by Dr. Ian Walker and brought to 
you by the Kelowna Yacht Club Environmental Committee.  

Providing an introduction to freshwater science, and an 
overview of Okanagan lakes including their diversity, physical 
and chemical environments and some implications for 
aquatic life, especially fish, this will be a talk ȅƻǳ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ 
to miss. 

There is no cost to attend this event and is open to the public 
and Members alike.  

  

Keep up to date on events and activities taking place in 
our community by visiting the άUpcoming Eventsέ page 
on the Okanagan Collaborative Conservation Program 
(OCCP) website. 
 

http://okcp.ca/index.php/news/upcoming-events 
 

or sign up for the newsletter 
www.okcp.ca  

 
Event Date: Mar 7, 2019, Time: 6:00-9:30pm 

Location: The Commons Lecture Hall (COM 
201) UBC Okanagan - 3287 University 

Way, Kelowna, BC V1V 1V7 

Join the Okanagan Basin Water Board as they 
kick off Canada Water Week festivities! The 

Okanagan Basin Water Board (OBWB)-
Okanagan WaterWise and UBC Okanagan 
Institute for Biodiversity, Resilience and 

Ecosystem Services (BRAES) invite you to a 
ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǎŎǊŜŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ά.ŜȅƻƴŘ /ƭƛƳŀǘŜΣέ 

followed by a special Q&A session featuring 
narrator DAVID SUZUKI, filmmaker IAN 

MAURO and film participant OBWB Executive 
Director ANNA WARWICK SEARS. 

 

https://meadowlarkfestival.ca/
mailto:rdgee@shaw.ca
http://okcp.ca/index.php/news/upcoming-events
http://www.okcp.ca/
http://okcp.ca/index.php/news/upcoming-events/718-beyond-climate-film-screening-and-q-a
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-ÉÄÓÕÍÍÅÒ -ÁÄÎÅÓÓ ςπρω                Tuesday June 18-Friday June 21 - 3 nights 

 

We have decided that since the Ramblers enjoyed Clearwater and Wells Gray Park so 
much a few years back, we would see how many of you might like to join us there this 
year. 

 

The Ramblers were extremely happy with the accommodations (cabins, tent camping, 
and RV camping) at Clearwater Valley Resort and KOA Kampground, so I am certain it 
would be perfect for us as well. To get detailed information check out their website 
www.koa.com/campgrounds/clearwater/.  

 

Booking should be done by telephone so we can all be together. Please speak to 
Annmarie Huybregts at info@clearwatervalley.com. They have a 30-day cancellation 
policy. The address is 373 Clearwater Valley Rd. V0E 1N1. Telephone 250-674-3918. 

 

There are many 'loop hikes' and waterfalls to visit plus longer hikes as well. Check out 
the area online at https://www.wellsgray.ca/ or visit the Okanagan Regional Library 
ŦƻǊ wƻƭŀƴŘ bŜŀǾŜΩǎ нлмр ōƻƻƪΣ Exploring Wells Gray Park. 
 

I have always wanted to visit Trophy Meadows. This is an area that can be reached 
easily by vehicle or on a longer version on foot. The wild-flowers are amazing but we may be a little early so they 
may just be good! 
 

There is also an opportunity to sign up for the 'North Thompson River Float Trip'. The original group didn't take this 
trip, but it is scenic rafting on the North Thompson River and offers a chance to relax on a scenic route with a guide 
ǿƘƻ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŜƭƭ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ IǳŘǎƻƴΩǎ .ŀȅ /ƻmpany and local lore. These trips take three hours and start at $85.00 
each. Information at info@riversideadventures.ca or their website www.wellsgrayrafting.ca.  Other, longer raft trips 
are also available. If you are interested don't book 
yourself as Annmarie may be able to get us a 'group 
rate'. 

 

I have always stressed that Midsummer Madness is for 
people who want to be out with a group but may not 
necessarily be able to hike a full day or may prefer to 
walk at a slower pace. Clearwater might well be a good 
choice for us all. 

 

The KOA sites are very popular and book up quickly. If 
you are interested, look at the website, and talk to your 
friends to link up to see if you could share a room to help 
keep the cost down. 

Bev Thomas 250-762-7610 (Not Available March 5-April 
10), Laura Weier 778-214-3220, Merle Auty 250-861-
4500. 

 
 

  

Helmcken Falls, Wells Gray 
Park 

Table Mountain Meadows and Trophy Mountain 

 

 
 

CANADA WATER WEEK is a celebration of water from coast-to-coast-to-coast, held 
annually in the third week of March to coincide with World Water Day on March 22. 

 

www.worldwaterday.org        www.watercanada.net  

 

 

http://www.koa.com/campgrounds/clearwater/
mailto:info@clearwatervalley.com
https://www.wellsgray.ca/
mailto:info@riversideadventures.ca
http://www.wellsgrayrafting.ca/
http://www.worldwaterday.org/
http://www.watercanada.net/


 

6 
 

")2$).' 2%0/24                                                                   ÂÙ -ÁÒÇÁÒÅÔ "ÒÙÁÎ 

January 17 started with light snow but the Red-winged Blackbirds were 
singing.  We headed to the end of Burtch Road where a walk into the back of 
Munson pond gave us sightings of Northern Shrike, Downy Woodpecker 
and White-crowned Sparrows.  We then checked Enterprise Dog Park where 
the warm pond had attracted Northern Pintail.  As we walked, we heard a 
Ring-necked Pheasant and saw various Sparrows.  
 
The group was out in brisk weather on January 24.  The Swamp Road area 
yielded a number of common birds including Northern Flicker and Red-
tailed Hawk.  There were American Robins at Sarsons Beach.  A Common 
Loon was sighted from Bluebird Road.  Rotary Park added Common and 
Hooded Grebe as well as Common Merganser.  A final stop at Kinsman Park 
added Trumpeter Swan, Gadwall, American Wigeon and BarrowΩs 
Goldeneye.  The dayΩs total was 30 species. 
 
On January 31, seventeen birders faced freezing weather.  Red-winged 
Blackbird and a Red-tailed Hawk were seen at the parking lot.  An American 
Kestrel was watching the KLO and Benvoulin junction. At KLO Bridge we saw 
Common Goldeneye and a Belted Kingfisher.  Gully Road was lively with 
Pygmy Nuthatch with a Merlin and adult Bald Eagle also seen.  Spiers Road 
gave us a flock of Bohemian Waxwing. On Miller Road we saw Pine Siskin 
and American Goldfinch.  In the June Springs area, one group spotted a 
flycatcher possibly a Say's Phoebe. This is very early in the year for birds of 
this group.  After coffee at The Bunkhouse we checked out Pooley Road and 
added a Downy Woodpecker thanks to StuΩs sharp eyes.  
 
On my recent trip to Costa Rica I witnessed the result of a successful 
conservation policy in a small country.  A game bird that was very rare on my 
previous visits (one sighting in four visits), the Great Curassow has become 
much more abundant with five sightings on this trip.  The method is very 
strong game laws firmly enforced so that shooting these birds will earn you 
a three-year jail term. Costa Rica is also having success with conservation of 
Macaws.  Numbers of Great Green Macaws are on the increase and we saw 
a flock of these birds in the village of Tortuguera.  Scarlet Macaws are being 
seen in areas where they have been absent for a decade. 
 

 

,!+% #/5.429 #(2)34-!3 ")2$ #/5.4                                  ÂÙ ,ÅÓ 'ÙÕÇ 
The Lake Country Christmas Bird Count was held 14th  December 2018.  The weather was great, with a maximum of 
nine degrees and calm, and the best I remember since the count started in 2002.  The number of birds seen was 
9788, of 92 species and were tallied by 32 observers in ten parties.  That number of species is higher than the long-
term average of 84 and is the highest number of species ever on this count, with previous highs of 91 species in 
2011 and 2014.   
 
The Most abundant species was European Starling at 2006, followed by Mallard at 1016, Canada Goose at 864, and 
Pine Siskin at 798.  That is an all time high for Pine Siskins, with the previous high of 264 in 2015, and the next highest 
of 55 in 2016.  The full results are listed on the following page:  

Pine Siskin (Wikipedia) 

 
Northern Shrike (Wikipedia) 

 
Great Curassow (Crax rubra), male 

 
Great Curassow (Crax rubra), female 
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Special birds for this count were ŀ /ŀƴȅƻƴ ²ǊŜƴ ό5ƻƴ /ŜŎƛƭŜΩǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƛƴ ²ƛƴŦƛŜƭŘκhȅŀƳŀύΣ  ŀƴ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ ¢ǊŜŜ {ǇŀǊǊƻǿ 
(Shannen Beckinsale at Ellison Provincial Park) and a Purple Finch (Chris Charlesworth near Winfield).  One 
hummingbird was seen (Melanie Jones reported to Ian Walker), but not seen well, so while the species remains 
ǳƴŎŜǊǘŀƛƴΣ ƛǘ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƻƴƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴ !ƴƴŀΩǎ IǳƳƳƛƴƎōƛǊŘΦ  !ŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƛǊǊǳǇǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ н1 Chestnut-backed Chickadees 
ǎŜŜƴ ƛƴ нлмтΣ ǿŜ ǿŜƴǘ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǳǎǳŀƭ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ άƴƻƴŜέ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ нлму ŎƻǳƴǘΦ  Eurasian Collared-Doves (72) 
continue to be far more numerous than Mourning Doves (21).   

Once again, thanks to all the volunteers who make this possible.  Special thanks go to the Lake Country Public Art 
Gallery for hosting the count-up, and to Ann Gibson for organizing the parties of counters.  Les Gyug 
 
 
  

Rock Pigeon 46 

Eurasian Collared-Dove 72 

Mourning Dove 21 

Great Horned Owl 1 

Northern Pygmy-Owl 1 

hummingbird sp. 1 

Belted Kingfisher 7 

Downy Woodpecker 5 

Hairy Woodpecker 7 
American Three-toed 
Woodpecker 1 

Northern Flicker 117 

Pileated Woodpecker 1 

American Kestrel 1 

Merlin 5 

Northern Shrike 3 

Gray Jay 6 

Steller's Jay 10 

Black-billed Magpie 165 

Clark's Nutcracker 2 

American Crow 129 

Common Raven 89 

Black-capped Chickadee 171 

Mountain Chickadee 26 

Red-breasted Nuthatch 34 

White-breasted Nuthatch 5 

Pygmy Nuthatch 182 

Canyon Wren 1 

Pacific Wren 3 

American Dipper 1 

Golden-crowned Kinglet 35 

Ruby-crowned Kinglet 4 

Western Bluebird 16 

Townsend's Solitaire 6 

American Robin 256 

Varied Thrush 1 

European Starling 2006 
 

Cackling Goose 29 
Canada Goose 864 
Trumpeter Swan 3 

Gadwall 32 
American Wigeon 14 
Mallard 1016 
Northern Shoveler 3 
Redhead 43 

Greater Scaup 10 
Bufflehead 3 

Common Goldeneye 35 
Barrow's Goldeneye 27 
Hooded Merganser 8 

Common Merganser 141 
Red-breasted Merganser 3 

California Quail 463 
Ring-necked Pheasant 4 
Ruffed Grouse 1 

Common Loon 12 
Pied-billed Grebe 12 
Horned Grebe 13 
Red-necked Grebe 22 
Western Grebe 31 
Great Blue Heron (Blue Form) 5 

Golden Eagle 3 
Sharp-shinned Hawk 1 
Cooper's Hawk 1 
Northern Goshawk 1 
Accipiter sp. 1 
Bald Eagle Adult 23 
Bald Eagle Immature 5 
Red-tailed Hawk 36 
Rough-legged Hawk 1 
American Coot 566 
Killdeer 12 
Wilson's Snipe 3 
Ring-billed Gull 32 
California Gull 72 
Herring Gull 19 
Glaucous-winged Gull 2 
gull sp. 51 
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Bohemian Waxwing 440 

Cedar Waxwing 13 

American Tree Sparrow 1 

Dark-eyed Junco (Oregon) 611 

Dark-eyed Junco (Slate-colored) 9 

White-crowned Sparrow 3 

White-throated Sparrow 9 

Song Sparrow 103 

Spotted Towhee 2 

Red-winged Blackbird 217 

House Finch 197 

Purple Finch 1 

Cassin's Finch 26 

Red Crossbill 21 

White-winged Crossbill 70 

Common Redpoll 5 

Pine Siskin 798 

American Goldfinch 119 

House Sparrow 83 
 
 

 
Bohemian Waxwing (Wikipedia) 

CONC's annual Okanagan Mountain 

Provincial Park Bi rd and Critter 

Count  

will be Saturday, June 1 and Sunday June 2, 2019, 
for the majority of routes. 

 
However, we have been including several days 
before and after the weekend to allow more 
flexibility.  All are welcome to join the various 

hiking and birding groups. 
 

Contact Les Gyug for more information. 
250-769-5907 

$0/$½4 4TLLDQ 1HBMHB 
 

Normally CONC's summer picnic (and hike) are 
held on the second Tuesday in June in place of a 
regular meeting.  
 
This year we have found a good place for the 
picnic but it is not available on Tuesday June 11; it 
is only available on Thursday June 13.  
 
If this change of day will cause you serious 
difficulties, please let Rick rdgee@shaw.ca know 
soon. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Monday Spring Migration Birding Walks  
 

Spring migration birding walks will start 
Monday, April 1, 2019.   

 
Fran Pattison and Dave Palsat will lead 
these walks.  The walks are every Monday 
morning March/April through early June, 
meeting at the Apple Bowl at 8:00 am, and 
ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǘǊŀƛƭǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ άǳǇ ŎƭƻǎŜ 
ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭέ with spring migrants. We  
normally return by noon.  
 

Notices are emailed out the Thursday 
before with information about the walk 
location. If you are interested in joining us 
and are not on the Birding email list, please 
send Dave an email at  fpalsat@shaw.ca. or 
call him 778-478-4224. 

 

mailto:rdgee@shaw.ca
mailto:fpalsat@shaw.ca

